Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association

Board Meeting Minutes July 20, 2006
A meeting of the Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association board was called to order on Thursday, July 20, 2006, by Joe Verderber at 6:00 p.m. at the home of George Gates.  In attendance were Joe Verderber, George Gates, Ray Jirousek and Pam Fisher.  A quorum was therefore present.

Re-staining of Homes

Joe Verderber indicated that J & D Painting Company has begun the re-staining of homes (Buxton, Jirousek, Koptis, Lowry and Turoczy are scheduled to be re-stained this year).  J & D invoices us per-house, for 90 percent of each.  We pay that invoice at net/10.  After all five homes are finished and we do the walk-around to make sure the work is to our satisfaction, we will then pay the remaining 10 percent for all five homes.

The five homes scheduled to be re-stained in 2007 will all be done during the summer. They are:  Georgeoff, Gordon, Arthur/Krasovec, Gates and Parry.  In the last two instances, the work will be done a few months short of the 7-year target interval, but the Trustees fell that this is appropriate to balance the work load from year to year.
Wetland Work

Joe Verberber reported that Joe Hutchinson has information for contacts with the Corps of Engineers.  Hutchinson said he will contact the Corps and get someone here to look at the “wetland” behind 3514 W. Glencoe and to discuss what alternatives for modification, if any, would be allowable.  No timeline was set.
Greenery and Lawn Care

Trustees discussed the issue and confirmed the policy that plantings installed as part of the landscaping that is done with the house is the homeowner’s responsibility.  If a homeowner wants such a tree or shrubbery removed, it is their own responsibility.  The Neighborhood Association has, and will continue in the future, to arrange for and fund major arborist work for safety and the preservation of all trees in the neighborhood.
Likewise, if damage is done to a homeowner’s lawn by Turfscape, the Association will make sure it is repaired.  However, if there is a problem not tied to Turfscape, the fix is the homeowner’s responsibility.

The Trustees discussed Michael O’Connor’s project of interviewing three landscape designers for the purposes of choosing one who would consult with the Neighborhood Association periodically with regard to the replacement of trees.  The Trustees requested that Michael be clear with the candidates that we are not seeking a landscape redesign for the neighborhood but rather replacement of trees that have been removed, or are to be removed, plus limited suggestions for augmentation.  We want to be fair to the candidate designers in properly presenting the anticipated scope of work.  Joe Verderber indicated that he would pass this information to Michael.

Next Meeting

All Trustees were asked to mark their calendars for the next quarterly meeting on Wednesday, October 25, 2006, at 6:00 p.m. at Joe Verderber’s.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pam Fisher
